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HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Swimming Pool Committee Meeting held at the 

Sampson Room, Memorial Hall at 7.00 p.m. on 10th April 2018. 
	Present:
	Councillors P Mander (Chair), H Rodgers, S Turner, B Hanley, P Whitney.

	In attendance:
	 C Cave (RFO), S Wyatt (Clerk), Suzanne Cass.

	
	

	170/17
	
	Apologies for absence were received from; Cllr. J Marsden; Mike Wellington; George Foy; Ashley Watts.

	171/17
	
	No declarations in interest. 

	172/17
	
	There was no variation in the order of business.

	173/17
	
	There was no public participation.

	174/17
	
	The Minutes of the SPC meeting of 13th March 2018 had been circulated. The minutes were approved and signed by the Chair.

	174/17
	.1
	With regards the attendance at Dore Gala, if there are insufficient volunteers to attend a stall then an advert as publicity was suggested by Suzanne.

	174/17
	.2
	Two board sponsors from last year are not replying to requests for confirmation to sponsor the boards for this year. Chris Cave is to ask one more time and then if no reply is received the boards will be taken down.

	174/17
	.3
	It was decided not to advertise in Derbyshire Life but to spend the money on advertising in local publications.

	175/17
	
	Report of the Marketing/Fundraising Group;

	175/17
	.1
	Daffodil Day arrangements are in place.

	176/17
	
	Band Concert. It has not been possible to get any date suggestions out of Cressbrook band. A local Big Band are to be approached for an event or Bakewell Brass Band or HVC band – Cllr. B Hanley is to make further enquiries. A July date is to be found so that the FoKGF can arrange an event on the same day. 

	177/17
	
	Plant /Machinery and Operational Issues; The only report received was that the floor tiling on the solarium has been started but the cool weather is slowing the drying of the adhesive.

	177/17
	.1
	As was minuted at the February meeting Ian Nicks should be engaged as consultant for the filtration and pumping upgrade work. The Clerk was asked to confirm directly with Ian Nicks.

	178/17
	
	Business Plan – Cllr. Turner had circulated the latest version of the plan prior to the meeting. It is very nearly complete once the photos supplied by Mike have been inserted.

	179/17
	
	Swim England grant application – it was agreed that the submission needs to provide evidence of our ability to deliver a major project, evidence from the HoH project would show this. Suzanne asked if the wording format within the submission was known as she has some experience in this area – no. It was thought that rural deprivation, uniqueness and providing a service for a wide area should be stressed.

	180/17
	
	Clerk’s Report/Correspondence: Nothing to report. 

	181/17
	
	Solarium: as detailed above.

	182/17
	
	Staff: Its was noted that the board of pool staff photos was still not in place.

	182/17
	.1
	Meeting attendance – the Pool Management team were to be asked to ensure that the dates of future meetings (second Tuesday in the month) were noted in their diaries so that either Mike and/or George can attend each meeting.

	183/17
	
	Finance: last year a loss of £17.5k was incurred in the running of the pool due to a poor summer with lower than expected daily ticket sales.

	184/17
	
	Items for the next meeting – a date in July for the proposed band concert.

	185/17
	
	Confirmed date of next meeting as 8th May 2018 at 7.00 pm in the Pool Office.
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